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Term 1 - Week 5: Friday, 3rd March 2023 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE PRINCIPAL – Sr Margaret Ghosn 

Dear MCHF community, we are now halfway through term 1 and it has been a busy time. This week we had lockdown 
and evacuation drills, swimming lessons, the Premier’s Reading Challenge commenced, excursions, wellbeing 
Wednesday, K to Y3 gymnastics and Lenten Mass. 
On Friday 3 March 2023, the NSW Premier, The Hon. Dominic Perrottet, the Minister for Multiculturalism and Seniors, 
Mark Coure, Member for Parramatta, Geoff Lee, Liberal Candidate for Parramatta Ms Katie Mullens and Bishop of the 
Maronite Eparchy, Antoine-Charbel Tarabay, visited the College and were warmly welcomed by staff and students.  

 

 
 

OUR IDENTITY 

Maronite College of the Holy Family merit award system involves students achieving 6 merit stamps in areas of 
curriculum, extra curriculum, and personal development, upon which they will receive an All-Rounder Award, followed 
by a Bronze, Silver and finally the Principal’s Award. 
 

OUR LEARNERS 
 

Wellbeing Wednesday & Primary Assembly 

  
 

mailto:Admin@mchf.nsw.edu.au


Kindy Blue and Kindy Rose visit the College chapel / Primary Learning Centre Lunch Time Activities 

 
 

2 Jade students, sitting for the PAT test / 1 Silver and 1 Gold students are loving gymnastics! 

 
 

Saturday morning homeless feed 

 
 

Year 7 took their first Geography field trip to Bundeena and enjoyed the beautiful coastal walk, with various 
landforms to study.  Here is some great feedback from the rangers…! 



 
 

Yr 12 Biology excursion to the Museum of Human Disease / K-Rose is learning about Area! / Yr 6 Learning to Swim 

   
 

Kindy red discussed how different and special they all are then created themselves using different craft materials. 
Staff First Aid Training 

  
 

Year 11 Geography testing microclimatic factors. / Kindy White Reading Groups 

  
 



NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge K-9: The Premier’s Reading Challenge has officially opened for 2023. All students in 
Years K-9 are expected to complete the challenge and will be issued their login details over the coming weeks. Please 
encourage your children to:  - read regularly and widely - talk about what they are reading - read aloud to you or a 
sibling    - log books through the PRC website 

 
Rep sport winners - Oz-tag - Junior boys won 2-0 St Pats Dundas; Inter boys won 4-3 Gilroy & won 6-4 St Pats Dundas; 
Senior boys won 14-1 St JP2 Volleyball - Junior girls won 23-11 St. John Paul 2 & won 42-16 Gilroy; Junior boys won 35-
21 St. Pats & won 27-12 St. John Paul 2; Inter girls won 23-11 St. John Paul 2 & won 40-18 Gilroy; Inter boys won 42-18 
vs St Pats; Senior boys won 68-32 St Pats Dundas Basketball - Junior boys won 18-14 St Gregory's; Inter boys won 31-17 
St Gregory's. 
 

OUR COMMUNITY 
 

~ DATES TO REMEMBER ~ 
Tuesday 7th and Wednesday 8th March – Years 4-6 Learn to Swim 

Lessons 
Wednesday 8th March – College Open Arvo (4pm-6pm) 

Wednesday 8th March – Years 9 & 11 Geography Field Trip 
Thursday 9th March – PDSSSC Swimming Carnival 

Thursday 9th and Friday 10th March – Year 6 Canberra Trip 
 
Open Arvo 
The College invites you to join us for our Open Arvo on Wednesday 8th March 2023 from 4pm – 6pm.  
The afternoon will include a presentation, a tour of the College and an afternoon tea prepared and served by our 
Hospitality students.  
To book or for more information, please contact Georgette Baini at the College or email media@mchf.nsw.edu.au  
 
Parent Association Easter Raffle 
The Parent Association are organising their first initiative for this 
year with its Easter Raffle.  Tickets are $1 each or $10 per book 
and will be on sale from Monday 13th March 2023. 
Tickets will be sold in the mornings and afternoons in the 
playground and will be drawn in Week 10.  We encourage our 
families and students to support our raffle and purchase tickets 
to be in the running to win one of many Easter hampers. 
Thank you in advance to our PA for organising this event and to 
all those who donated hampers.  
For any further enquiries, please contact the Parent Association parentassociation@mchf.nsw.edu.au  
 
Volunteering at MCHF 
Volunteer opportunities are available for our parents/guardians to be 
involved in the College life. All volunteers are required to undertake a 
mandatory induction prior to commence volunteering.  To complete the 
induction, please click on the link below and scroll down to 
VOLUNTEERING AT THE COLLEGE to access the information and 
complete the induction online form.  
https://www.mchf.nsw.edu.au/community/parent-guardians/ 
There will be a session for volunteers on Tuesday 7th March 2023 at 
2:15pm in the Primary Hall. The session is for those who have completed 
the volunteer induction online form.  

Kindy Enrolment for 2024 are now OPEN 
Please click the link for the enrolment form 

ENROLMENT FORM 
Forms and documentation must be 

submitted by the end of April.  
Interviews will be held in May. Parents will 

be notified closer to the date. 
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https://www.mchf.nsw.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/0023A-Enrolment-Form-2023.pdf


 
 

Connect with us through: 
Website: www.mchf.nsw.edu.au     Facebook: facebook.com/mchfparramatta/     Instagram: instagram.com/mchf2325 

LinkedIn: linkedin.com     Email: Admin@mchf.nsw.edu.au     Phone: 02 9633 6600 
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